
Courtesy visit by Ambassador SHIMAZAKI to 
Minister of Labor H.E. Mr. Nayef Steitieh 

 
On 14 April 2022, Mr. SHIMAZAKI Kaoru, Ambassador of Japan to Jordan paid a 
courtesy visit to H.E. Mr. Nayef Steitieh, Minister of Labor. Ambassador SHIMAZAKI 
discussed with H.E. Mr. Steitieh on how to tackle high unemployment rate faced by 
Jordanian society and how to further cooperate in the field of labor. The Minister 
explained that Jordan needs to work on job creation by activating private sector’s 
involvement and expressed his gratitude for Japan’s technical assistance especially in the 
field of occupational safety. 

 
 

 
 


